July 28, 2004


A Special Meeting of the Kenilworth Board of Education was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President LoBello, in the Board of Education Conference Room in the Brearley School on July 28, 2004.
President LoBello led the salute to the Flag.

Adequate notice of this Special Meeting of the Kenilworth Board of Education has been provided to the Cranford Chronicle, Home News Tribune, The Star- Ledger and Roselle Park/Kenilworth Leader on July 26, 2004.  A copy has been filed with the Kenilworth Borough Clerk, posted in the Board of Education Business Office, Brearley and Harding Schools and the Kenilworth Borough Hall, as is provided by the Open Public Meetings Act.
Upon roll call, the following members were present: Claudio Campanella, Annmarie Duda, Gerard Laudati, Mark LoBello, Livio Mancino, Antonio Pugliese and Nancy Zimmerman. Absent were Carol Boyden and Thomas Mannix.
Also in attendance was Lloyd M. Leschuk, Superintendent.  There were approximately twenty (20) members of the public present.
President LoBello stated the purpose of this meeting is to consider the restoration of the Kindergarten Program from a half day to an extended day program for the 2004-2005 school year.

Dr. Leschuk presented a PowerPoint Presentation (attached) on the process used to acquire the funding necessary to restore the program to an extended day program.

Dr. Leschuk thanked all who assisted in making this effort possible including the Administration, Harold Kessler at the Morris Union Jointure Commission, Dave Quinn at Brown & Brown Insurance, Anthony Ciaradella at Grinspec, the “Miracle Makers” and the Board of Education for its direction, time, support and patience.

Mancino questioned whether there would be a repeat of these events next year.  Dr. Leschuk stated the inclusion of an extended day kindergarten would be a priority during the budget development process.  Dr. Leschuk could not guarantee the budget to pass, at which time all options would be considered.

Motion was made by Mancino, seconded by Zimmerman, that the meeting be opened to the public. Motion carried unanimously.

· Mrs. Shannon asked about the interview process for staff.  Dr. Leschuk anticipates providing a recommendation to the Board at its August meeting.
· Mrs. Eger was concerned about being understaffed in other grades.

· Brenda Cardoso thanked Dr. Leschuk for his work.

· Audrey Savona wanted to know if there will be 3 or 4 sections of kindergarten.  Dr. Leschuk said 4 sections are proposed.

Motion was made by Mancino, seconded by Duda, that the meeting be closed to the public.  Motion carried unanimously.

ROLL CALL WAS TAKEN ON THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTIONS:
RESOLUTION #1:  Introduced by Zimmerman, who moved its adoption, seconded by Mancino, Be It Resolved, That the Kenilworth Board of Education approve the following transfers to the 2004-2005 school district budget:

	Account Description
	Account Code
	FROM
	TO

	
	
	
	

	Custodial Salaries
	11-000-262-100-030
	 $  33,410 
	

	Summer School Salaries
	13-422-100-101-000
	 $    2,735 
	

	Workman's Compensation
	11-000-290-290-054
	 $    6,337 
	

	Transportation
	11-000-270-515-000
	 $  35,000 
	

	Extra-Ordinary Services
	11-000-216-100-000
	 $  44,100 
	

	Kindergarten Teacher Salary
	11-110-100-101-000
	 $         -   
	 $  88,746 

	Health Benefits 
	11-000-290-290-050
	 $         -   
	 $  23,254 

	Textbooks Grade 1-5
	11-190-100-640-B00
	 $         -   
	 $    9,582 

	
	
	 $121,582 
	 $121,582 


Motion carried 7-0: Voting yes was: Campanella, Duda, Laudati, LoBello, Mancino, Pugliese, and Zimmerman.

RESOLUTION #2: Introduced by LoBello, who moved its adoption, seconded by Duda, Be It Resolved, That the Kenilworth Board of Education having found sufficient alternative funding to implement four (4) sections of extended day kindergarten in the 2004-2005 school year, direct the Superintendent of Schools to take all necessary action to restore the program, effective immediately.  Motion carried 7-0: Voting yes was: Campanella, Duda, Laudati, LoBello, Mancino, Pugliese, and Zimmerman

LoBello informed the Board that Mrs. Boyden who was unable to make the meeting was in favor of the restoration of the program, and a letter submitted by Mr. Mannix (attached) acknowledging his support as well.

Motion was made by Laudati, seconded by Mancino, that when the meeting adjourns, it adjourns to the call of the chair.  Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned 8:30 p.m.

Note: Dr. Leschuk and Mrs. Duda took notes for this meeting, Mr. Gonnella was not present.
Respectfully submitted,

Vincent A. Gonnella 

Secretary to the Board

